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CHINA UNICOM
CHINA UNICOM LIMITED

(Incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

CHANGE OF DIRECTOR

The board of directors (the “Board”) of China Unicom Limited (the “Company”) announces
that Mr. Tan Xinghui (“Mr. Tan”) has resigned as an Executive Director and Vice President
of the Company with effect from 2 January 2003, and Mr. Ye Fengping has been appointed
as an Executive Director and Vice President of the Company with effect from the same day.

The Board hereby expresses its gratitude to Mr. Tan for his past services and contribution to
the Company.

By Order of the Board
China Unicom Limited
Ngai Wai Fung
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 2 January 2003

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in South China Morning Post.



